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Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee Committeetc "Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee Committee"
Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee Committee was established in early 1999.   The committee is currently comprised of the Student Government Association President and four members of SGA appointed by the SGA President and the following University administration representatives: Chief Information Officer, Vice President for Student Affairs, Assistant Vice President for Academic Affairs, and the Director for Basic Computing Services. Meetings are held three times during the Fall and Spring Semesters and one time during the summer.  The mission statement of the Student Technology Fee Committee is as follows:

The mission of the Student Technology Fee Committee is to facilitate communication and provide for periodic input and analysis of utilization of technology fee proceeds detailed in the Technology Fee Use Agreement. The committee provides a mechanism for consistent dialogue between members of the university administration and the Student Government Association regarding the effectiveness of the fee, feedback from users, and discussions about possible revisions in the use of technology fee proceeds.

The web site for the Student Technology Fee Committee continues to provide information about the fee to Southeastern students and other interested individuals.  The address is: http://www.selu.edu/admin/stf/index.html.
Dr. John Crain, Southeastern President, and Mr. Luke Holloway, Southeastern SGA President signed the 2011-2013 Student Technology Fee Usage Agreement. 
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Progress made during 2010-2011
A balance of $2,250,321 was carried over from the previous fiscal year.  $2,001,260 was collected during 2010-2011 making a total available for the fiscal year of $4,251,581.  $1,349,553 was spent, carrying over $2,902,028 to the 2011-2012 fiscal year.
The following is a summary of major projects and expenditures:

Student Technology Assistants (STA)/Graduate Technology Assistants (GTA), Student Technology Liaisons and Interns, Student Productivity Services Coordinator and Student Technology Services Coordinator - $397,919
Computer Labs and Equipment (software and supplies included) - $927,504
Other Diversified Technology Projects - $422,049 for Large, Matching and Small Project Proposals and other approved projects and expenditures
The Student Productivity Services Coordinator, Ms. Clarissa Sampey, continued in the position.  Her staff of Student Technology Assistants and Graduate Technology Assistants were utilized in a multitude of capacities through this past year, some of which include:

Staffed and supplied printing materials in the open and restricted computer labs.

Assisted with updates for the SPS/STS computer labs brochure to reflect location changes.

Maintained SPS/STS web pages in Collage

Provided phone and email support to students with technology questions such as Blackboard

Monitored use of equipment over the previous year for SPS Checkout Service

Conducted the property control inventory each semester to track the technology fee equipment purchases

Training courses were offered each semester and are required for Student Technology Fee student employees.  Training courses in the areas of Customer Service, Communication Skills, Ethics, SPS Orientation, Lab Basics, Time Management, Conflict Resolution , Leadership Skills, and Blackboard are offered in addition to training of the software application package provided and supported by the student technology fee.

The Student Technology Services Coordinator, Marcus McMillian, continued in the position.  Marcus and the Student Technology Assistants:
Installed new equipment and software in Student Technology Fee computer labs which had reached their equipment replacement cycle
Monitored the status of equipment and software in Student Technology Fee computer labs to ensure maximum availability to students
Handled the technical aspects of maintaining Student Technology Fee computer labs and check-out equipment
Performed installation and removal of software for short-term special sessions held in Student Technology Fee computer labs
Worked on overall lab improvements, including deep freeze updates, and SPSS upgrades. 

COMPUTER LABS AND EQUIPMENT:

The following are a list of computer labs upgraded during 2010-2011: 


Math Lab 



30 computers and monitors



North Campus B-158


30 computers and monitors



Education TEC 231


25 computers and monitors



North Campus B-160 SPL

25 computers and monitors

DIVERSIFIED TECHNOLOGY PROJECTS:
The Committee approved funding for diversified technology projects including:

MATCHING FUNDS PROPOSALS

	Department or College
	Description
	Amount Funded

	Chemistry & Physics
	Emphasizing Data Analysis in Undergraduate Physics Laboratories
	$10,000

	Chemistry & Physics
	Untitled proposal, submitted by Jean Fotie, for Analogue to Digital Converters, Computers & Software, and Digital Melting Point Apparati
	$15,000












TOTAL:  $25,000.00
LARGE PROJECTS

	Department or College
	Description
	Amount Funded

	Physical Plant Services
	Fire and Monitoring system for Campus
	$48,972

	Nursing & Health Sciences 
	Enhanced Technology Environment + Enhanced Learning Outcomes
	$145,000

	Visual Arts 
	Innovative New Print Capability for Packaging Design
	$10,624

	Recreational Sports & Wellness/ Student Development/ Division of Student Affairs
	Camera Monitoring System for Pennington
	$6,134

	Visual & Performing Arts/ Arts, Humanities & Social Sciences
	Advanced Video Studies in the Arts
	$34,854

	Visual Arts
	Enhancement of 22D Art Foundations Digital Media Facilities 
	$24,914

	Fine& Performing Arts: College of Arts, Humanities & Social Sciences
	Vonnie Borden Theatre Dimmer System and Console
	$77,000

	Student Publications/ Division of Student Affairs
	Student Publications Archival Scanning and Print Workflow
	$32,500


TOTAL: $379,998
SMALL PROJECT PROPOSALS 
	Department or College
	Description
	Amount Funded

	Office of Student Conduct
	Providing Preventative Resources Through Printed Media
	$1,149

	Nursing
	Laptop Computers for Classroom Instruction at the Baton Rouge Nursing Center
	$5,000

	School of Nursing
	Laptop/ Projector/ Cart Combination to Support Interactive Teaching in the Classrooms in the New Nursing and Kinesiology Building
	$4,641

	Biological Sciences
	Micromanipulators for Physiology Laboratories
	$4,450

	CSIT
	GIS and OpenMath Server
	$4,983

	Biological Sciences
	Acquisition of Stereomicroscopes for the Department of Biological Sciences
	$4,600

	Languages and Communication
	New Computers for Press Room, DVIC 384
	$4,995

	Biological Sciences
	Microbiology Labs Acquisition of Luminescent Dissolved Oxygen (LDO) Probe Technology and Integration Into Teaching Labs
	$5,000

	Science & Technology
	Development, Construction and Testing of Power Generating Airfoils 
	$4,000

	Computer Science & Industrial Technology
	CAD/ CAM/ Robotics and the Computer Aided Manufacturing Lab Upgrades
	$1,830

	Internal Audit
	2 Dell Latitude E6410
	$3,000

	Library
	Technology for Learning: Creating Online Library Instruction
	$3,320

	Library
	Flip Videos at Sims Memorial Library
	$1,420

	Center for Student Excellence
	Improvements for Center of Student Excellence Programs
	$4,809

	Library
	eAudiobooks at Sims Library
	$5,000

	Mathematics
	Mathematics Education Classrooms Smartboards
	$4,445












TOTAL: $62,642
SURPLUS COMPUTERS AND PRINTERS:  
The following computers and printers were distributed to those departments on campus submitting a proposal for student related needs.  The departments include: 

	Department
	Number of PCs

	MBA/EMBA
	1

	Biological Sciences
	2

	College of Educaton & Human Development
	25

	Counseling & Human Development
	10

	Library
	94

	Teaching & Learning
	14

	University Housing
	26

	Basic Computing Services
	3

	TOTAL
	175


Other Projects: 
Additional funding was provided to supplement Nursing’s Large Project for the installation of wireless access points in the new Kinesiology building.
Supported the campus-wide emergency notification system.
Supported technology purchases across campus, including replacement computers and other emergent needs.

Planned Projects for 2011-2012:  
Projects planned for the 2011-2012 fiscal year include:


Upgrading 80 computers and monitors in the following labs:

Biology (BIOL 210)


24 computers and monitors

English (DVIC 213)


30 computers and monitors

Nursing (MIMS 114)


26 computers and monitors

Provide for university fiber optics ring in order to provide for redundancy throughout the University should a break or system failure occur.
Support the expansion of virtualization capability.

Support energy production, conservation, and monitoring.

Support the Learning Management System and Content Management System upgrade.

Support the colleges and departments with funding for technology through special projects submitted by the university president or vice-presidents.

Provide support for disaster recovery.
Provide financial support for technology purchases across campus, including replacement computers and other emergent needs.

Continue to provide financial support for the maintenance of blue phones.

Continue to provide funding towards document imaging.

Continue to assess and increase or decrease the computer equipment check out service.
Continue to provide funding towards wiring of buildings to support the wireless project.

Continue to request and review large, matching and small proposals for possible funding to further diversify the use of technology on our campus.

Continue to redistribute surplus computers for use in other areas of the campus that would benefit students.
Internal Auditor Reports for 2010-2011
Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee is audited by the University Internal Auditor to ensure that the collection and expenditure of the fees is consistent with the policies set forth by the legislature and University governing board.  The 2010-2011 has not been conducted at this time.  When it is complete, we will submit a copy of the report.








Conclusiontc "Conclusion"
Southeastern’s Student Technology Fee continues to be the leader in efforts to improve the technology available to students.  We are proud to submit this annual report which reflects a continuation of the progressive spirit and cooperative nature with which all aspects of the committee’s charges have been handled.












































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































